LAS POSITAS COLLEGE

BASIC SKILLS COMMITTEE
(BaSk)
October 27, 2010

Room 2411A
Minutes
1. Welcome.  Present: Lisa Everett, Kimberly Tomlinson, Philip Manwell, Shohei Narron, Ruchira Majumdar, Nancy Wright, Jeanne Virgilio, Robin Roy, Marty Nash, Angela Amaya, Jonathan Brickman.

2. Review and Approve BaSk Practitioner-Based Project Proposals

a. Spirn_RAW_Videos_Proposal approved. Committee particularly impressed with the breadth of usability of proposed RAW videos.  Reading and Writing videos co-produced by teachers and students can be used by English instructors and other subject instructors as in-class instructional tools and out-of-class instructional resources.  Furthermore, the RAW website and these videos can be used by students to support individual student needs. 

b. Virgilio_ECD_Math_CTL_Proposal approved.  Committee was excited to see two different departments (ECD and Math) collaborating to create and implement an innovative delivery approach to existing curriculum. Contextualized math for an Early Childhood Development cohort may show promise for increasing math completion and boosting college-degree readiness among a traditionally underrepresented group of students.

c. Garoupa_WritingCenter_Proposal approved pending revisions. The Committee is unsure of the specific intent or outcomes of the project as proposed.  The Committee makes the following suggestions - Appropriate outcomes of the proposed project might sequentially be:

1) Discuss philosophy and theories of Writing Center and come to consensus on the intent and role of the Writing Center. 

2) Define roles and appropriate strategies for faculty who work in the Writing Center. 

3) Develop a training program for all Writing Center staff to complete before working in the Writing Center.

4) Explore who (Faculty and/or Student Tutors) with appropriate training such as #3 above are capable of appropriately carrying out the Writing Center intent.  

Are these appropriate outcomes for your project?  

BaSk believes the Writing Center is a support structure that can benefit all students across the disciplines.  It would be expected that discussions, theories and strategies to meet all student’s needs, including basic skills students, would be included in the outcomes above. (You do not need to try to make your proposal fit basic skills students; it is inherently serving basic skills students along with others). 

Please find an alternative word choice to “supplemental instruction.” While the Writing Center does supplement instruction, it is not exactly “supplemental instruction” as the term is currently being used among higher education campuses.

Is  #1-4 above too ambitious to carry out and complete during Spring 2011?  Do you want to accomplish all of this by the end of Spring 2011? If so, how many meetings, hours will you realistically need?  

Please revise your proposal to more clearly articulate the intent and outcomes of your project.  Please submit revisions via email to Lisa Everett by December 1, 2010, so that BaSk may approve at their December 8, 2010 meeting. 

d. Goia_LRNS_Math_Proposal approved pending revisions.  Please provide some clarification.  Who is going to be tested? In what environment will the testing occur?  What is the relationship between the testing and population group to be served? Is the intent to modify LRNS courses? Math pedagogy? Or both? What is the long term potential for this?  Is this the first phase of a larger plan?

Please clarify your proposal to address the questions posed by the committee.  Please submit revisions via email to Lisa Everett by December 1, 2010, so that BaSk may approve at their December 8, 2010 meeting. 

3. Announcements / Upcoming Educational Development Opportunities:
Contextualized Teaching and Learning: A Faculty Institute

Join Faculty from across the state to learn about Contextualized Teaching and Learning (CTL). Faculty newly exploring or actively practicing CTL will enjoy the chance to connect with experienced practitioners, as well as explore the development of CTL projects and curriculum. The event features plenty of hands-on practice, led by teams of Faculty CTL innovators from a range of disciplines. The event is funded in part by the Chancellor's Office, California Community Colleges, and co-sponsored by the Career Ladders Project and the English Language Institute at Skyline College. 
November 18, 2010 from 8:00am -4:00pm
Nile Hall
Preservation Park
668 13th Street
Oakland, CA 94612
There is no cost to participants. More info and Register at: http://www.careerladdersproject.org/events/ctl2010/ctl.htm
LINKS 

Northern California/Centeral Valley event focusing on investigating student success in terms of equity-minded pathway completion.  Millions of students come through the community colleges, but only a fraction complete essential pathways and achieve credentials or degrees, or become transfer ready.  What happens and what can we do?

November 19, 2010 from 9:00 am-4:00 pm

Diablo Valley College 

More information and FREE registration can be found at http://calendar.3csn.org/events/index.php?com=detail&eID=124
4. Good of the Order?

a. Ruchira Majumdar reported that she brought up the directionality of the math flowchart to j the math department as requested by BaSk.  BaSk was inquiring if the math department would consider modifying the directionality of math course sequence flow chart.  BaSk and student input obtained during the 2009-2010 Assessment work indicated that the Math, English and ESL flow charts move in different directions and this is confusing to students.  The math flow chart currently moves from top to bottom; as a student progresses through the math course sequence, they move “down” the flow chart.  Whereas, the English and ESL flow charts move from the bottom up, which intuitively matches up with students moving up through the course sequence and into higher-level college/transfer level courses.     Math department declines to modify their flow chart.  Math department feels that different disciplines can view and present their flow charts differently.  BaSk will continue with discussions about discipline flowcharts.  Student ease of comprehensive should be the primary priority.  There should be consistency between all disciplines so that students can more easily conceptualize and navigate course taking patterns and sequences, and placement data is more meaningful to students.  One suggestion was to consider modifying  all flow charts to run in a left to right pattern.

5. Next meeting:

a. Wednesday November 10, 2010 3:30-4:30pm, Room 2411A
